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NEW YEAR OPEN HOUSE 

SUNDAY, JANUARY 28th, 2018  from 1 - 3 pm 
DROP BY THE HALL OF FAME TO SEE WHATôS NEW FOR THE NEW YEAR 

HALL OF FAME HAPPENINGS  
Another full year of activity is behind us and what a busy time it has been thanks to the 

continued support and dedication we receive from our staff, volunteers, Inductees, donors, 

members and sponsors who all play a part in helping to preserve, honour and celebrate our 

regionôs rich and proud sports heritage. 

From the hosting of a Little League 

Reunion Luncheon and our 3rd Tbaytel 

Heritage Classic Doubles Curling Funspiel 

to the sold out 

induction of the Class 

of 2017, the Hall of 

Fame continues to serve as a source of pride for citizens of all ages.  

This coming October 28th will mark forty years since we officially 

opened our first location in the former Twinhaven School on 

Balmoral Street. As you read through this edition of Echoes of Glory 

you will learn all about the great people who continue to help keep the 

Hall of Fame operating at our present location at 219 May Street 

South and the number of activities that are held each year to help keep 

the memory of sport alive. 

Be sure to include a visit to the Northwestern 

Ontario Sports Hall of Fame in your 2018 plans.  

1.Members of the 1964 Fort William Nationals Senior Little League team shared their memories at the Little        

League Reunion Luncheon held in conjunction with the hosting of the WBSC U-18 Baseball World Cup.   

2. Ski-jumper Inductee Steve Collins dropped by to check out his skis on display in the Winter Olympic exhibit.  

3. 2016 Hall of Fame Inductee boxer Kathy Williams-Waruk with her Hall of Fame exhibit. 

4. Retired Hall of Fame board members and dedicated volunteers, Dick Hill and Harry Curtis, checked out the 

new exhibits at the Hall of Fame Open House, including the 50th Anniversary of Confederation College display.  

5. Hall of Fame Inductees Rick & Lorraine Lang and their daughter Sarah Potts lead a doubles curling clinic at 

the Fort William Curling Club during the 2017 Tbaytel Heritage Classic Doubles Funspiel. Katie Crowe from 

Tbaytel and Hall of Fame Executive Director Diane Imrie and Vice-President Marlene Wright joined in the fun. 
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In Memoriam 

 

Emil Charban (ó92) 

John Charyna (ó86) 

Dave Creighton (ó82/ô89) 

Peter óPeppyô Dika (ó95) 

Bob Fero (ó82) 

Bruno Grobelny (ó83) 
Brian Hadath (ó83) 

Doug Hogan (ó83) 

Harry Hollinsworth (ó91) 

Ted Murphy (ó89) 

Reijo Puiras (ó93) 

Ken ôSugarô Robertson (ó85) 

Benny Woit (ó82/87) 
 

Our sincere condolences to 

their family and friends. 

Their legend will live on in 

the Sports Hall of Fameé 

 

Memorial Donations 

A wonderful way to help 

honour family and friends by  

helping to preserve the 

memory of sport. 

 

 

Hall of Fame 
Store On -Line  

 

Shop at our Virtual Store 
at 

nwosportshallofame.com  

make donations 
buy memberships 

order books 
 

Join Our Team  
2018 Membership Drive 

 

Individual: $25  
Family: $40  

Business/Organization:  $60 
 
 

 

Consider a  

Tax-deductible Donation  

Names In The News  
In the Board Room: President Dave Siciliano and board members pass along best 

wishes to Harry Curtis and Glen Wilson upon their retirement from the board.  
 

Staff News: The Hall of Fame was fortunate to have Tyler Ashurst and Aidan 

Nugent join our staff this summer.  Courtney Turner returned for the summer 

welcoming visitors to the facility and helping manage our social media. 
  

Volunteers are Special People: In May, John Garland, who currently serves as the 

Secretary of the Board, received a 20 year Ontario Volunteer Service Award.  
  

Sports History Column: Be sure to check out Diane Imrieôs column Where Legends 

Live On, in The Chronicle-Journal every second Thursday. 
   

Thanks for the Support!  

Community Museum Operating Grant: Thanks to the Ontario Ministry of Tourism, 

Culture & Sport for their approval of our 2017 CMOG allocation.  
 

Summer Employment Grants: Thanks to the Government of Canada through the 

Canada Summer Jobs (CSJ) grant program, and the Government of Ontario through 

the Summer Experience Program (SEP) for making our summer jobs possible. 
  

City of Thunder Bay Cultural Funding Grant: The Sports Hall of Fame is very 

fortunate to receive the support of the City of Thunder Bay. Be sure to let your 

Councillors know how much you appreciate their support of our sports heritage. 
 

Itôs For You: Thanks to Tbaytel for their continued donation of cellular service! 
 

Copier Upgrade: Thanks to Wilsonôs Business Solutions for the donation of a 

colour copier to help with our many office, curatorial and special event tasks. 

 

Keeping us warm: We extend our thanks to Norm Squitti of Robertôs Plumbing for 

his years of assistance with all of our mechanical and plumbing needs. 

 

Under the B - Bingo :  A big vote of thanks to our dedicated volunteers who help out 

with bingo at Superior Shores Gaming Centre including: Betty Dwyer, Carol 

Chorkawy, Harry Curtis, Elvira Dustin, Linda Dziver, Larry Hebert, Diane Imrie, 

Shelby Jorgenson, Dave Gerry, Judy Gerry, Kathy Kangas, Diane Brenzavich,  

Marlene Yurick, Phil Jarvis and Lawrence Timko.  
 

Major Funding Partners:      
 

 

Individual Benefactors ($500+) Norm & Lorraine Bevilacqua, Betty Dwyer,  

Kathryn Dwyer, Diane Imrie, Phil & Marlene Jarvis, Sylvia Kayzer, Sharon & Kris 

Knutsen, Bruce & Trish Nelson, John Sims, John & Darlene Zupan and donations 

made in memory of Fred Bragnalo, Peppy Dika, Jim Johnson, and Ted Murphy. 
 
 

Exhibit Gallery Sponsors: Blake Funeral Chapel, Canada Brokerlink, Primary Foto 

Source, RBC Royal Bank, Robertôs Plumbing, Thunder Bay Metro Lions, Smith & 

Associates Insurance, Sportop Marketing, Windsor Plywood. 
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HALL OF FAME NOMINATION DEADLINE  January 31, 2018  
Nominate an Athlete, Builder or Team  

Forms may be picked up or downloaded from our website. Call (807) 622 -2852 



ISHY*  

Award 

Sports 

Heritage 

Educational  

Programming  
 

The Sports Hall of Fame 

provides programming 

for people of all ages. 

Contact us to set up a visit 

for your class, community 

group or sports team. 

Educators can utilize our 

Sports Heritage Education 

Resource Kit which is 

available on-line at 

nwosportshalloffame.com 

and offers classroom 

activities for all grade levels. 
 

Book your school program, 

group tour or speaking 

engagement today by calling 

622-2852 or email 

nwosport@tbaytel.net 
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Drop by for a Visit  
OPEN 

Tuesday to Saturday 
12:00 noon to 5 pm 

 

Admission $3 

CHECK US OUT ON THE WEB 
 

           Website:  
 

www.nwosportshalloffame.com  
 

 

Facebook  

 

Northwestern Ontario 
Sports Hall of Fame  

 

Channel:  
nwosport  

 
Twitter:  

@nwosports  

36th Annual Induction Ceremonies  
It was another great evening honouring 

sports excellence with a sell-out crowd on 

hand on September 30th to welcome the 

Class of 2017 into the Hall of Fame. 

Congratulations to our newest Inductees 

and thank you to everybody who helped 

make the evening great. Special thanks to 

Diane Imrie, John Zupan, and Bryan 

Wyatt for their work on our induction 

videos, to Dallas Allaire for a great job as 

our Induction Master of Ceremonies, to 

John Sims who captured the evening in 

photographs and to pianist Pat Towell and 

vocalist Denise Krawczuk. Plan now to 

attend the 37th Annual Induction Ceremonies on Saturday, September 29th, 2018.  

 

Publications Available at the Sports  Hall of Fame  
 

     A Century of Sport in the Finnish Community of Thunder Bay 
By the Northwestern Ontario Sports Hall of Fame 

and the Thunder Bay Finnish Canadian Historical Society   ($25) 
(*International Sports Heritage Association Award) 

 

Gamble in Goal - By David Nicholson   ($20) 

Just Another Hat Trick By Ross Brewitt   ($22) 

Rugged Game By C. Nathan Hatton  ($20) 

REMEMBER WHEN - 2018 Team Anniversaries  
1938 Fort William Junior 4ôs Rowing - Henley Regatta Champions ~ 80 years 

1948 Port Arthur West End Bruins Memorial Cup Champions ~ 70 years 

1952-53 Kenora Thistles Intermediate Hockey Canadian Champions ~ 65 years 

1958 Tom Tod Schoolboy Curling - Canadian Champs ~ 60 years 

1958 Fort William Redskins Intermediate Football - Canadian Champs ~ 60 years 

1968 Ft Wm Nationals Sr Little League Canadian Champs ~ 50 years 

1987-88 Thunder Bay Twins Allan Cup Champions  ~ 30 years 

1988 Heather Houston Womenôs Rink Canadian Champs ~ 30 years 

The Class of 2017 (l-r): Irene MacLeay, 

Lou Kok, John Jones, Chris Pronger, Bob 

ôBattleshipô Kelly, Albert ôAbô Cava.  

70th Anniversary 
In April of 1948 the 

Port Arthur West End 

Bruins defeated the 

Barrie Flyers in four 

straight games to 

claim the Memorial 

Cup as  junior hockey 

champions of Canada. 

The series was held in 

Torontoôs Maple Leaf 

Gardens.  



6th Annual TWO -BIT AUCTION  
A big vote of thanks to our great volunteers and our presenting sponsor Canadian Tire, and all of the 

companies and individuals that donated cash and prizes to help make the 2017 Two-Bit Auction a great 

success. The capacity crowd not only enjoyed an evening of fun they also helped raise over $7,000.  

Start saving those quarters and think about what basket items you may be able to donate for 2018. 

Fred Bragnalo Memorial Golf  Tournament presented by  
Our 30th Annual Golf Tournament took place on July 24th with over 145 golfers gathered at the Fort 

William Golf & Country Club to take part in the Fred Bragnalo Memorial which included an afternoon 

of golf and an evening of fun, fundraising and friendship. A big vote of 

thanks to our presenting sponsor RBC and our golf 

committee, volunteers, participants, sponsors and 

prize donors, who all helped to raise over $26,000 for 

the Hall of Fame.  Congratulations to Front 9 

champions Doug Adams, Joe Agostino, Seppo 

Koiranen, Kody Mintenko, Grant Lilley and Back 9 

champions Doug Demeo, Ken McIlwain, Dan 

McIlwain, Bill McIlwain, Murray McIlwain.  

Thanks to the support of the Fort William Curling Club and members of 

the curling community, including Hall of Fame Inductees Rick Lang and 

Heather Houston, we hosted our 3rd Heritage Classic Doubles Funspiel 

in November with Tbaytel once again serving as our presenting sponsor. 

In addition to raising funds for the Sports Hall of Fame, it also helped celebrate our proud curling heritage and provided 

a chance to learn about doubles curling which will make its debut at the 2018 Winter Olympic Games. 
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Fundraising For Sports Heritage !  

Mark Your Calendars & Plan to Attend our 31st Annual Golf Tournament  
 2018 Fred Bragnalo Memorial -  Monday, July 23rd, 2018 , Fort William Golf & Country Club  

7th Annual Sports Hall of Fame TWO -BIT AUCTION - Tickets now available  
Thursday, February 22nd, 2018, 7:00 PM at the Columbus Centre (301 May Street S) - Tickets $5 each  

See you at the 2018 Tbaytel Heritage Classic Doubles Curling Funspiel  
November 16th & 17th, 2018, Fort William Curling Club  

2017 Front Nine Champions  
2017 Back Nine Champions  

2018 FAME 600 CLUB LOTTERY TICKETS - ON SALE NOW 

$50 for 50 Draws ~ $12,000 in total prizes ~ Only 600 tickets printed  

40 Cash Prizes - with draws of $50, $100, $250, $500 and $1000   

Plus - 10 Sport Themed Prizes including:  

2 tickets to a 2018-19 Chicago Blackhawks game + $1000 cash 
 

as well as tickets to the Winnipeg Blue Bombers , rounds of golf at the Fort William Country Club , tickets to the 

Induction Dinner , a 2-month Canada Games Complex  membership and Thunder Bay Border Cats tickets. 

Draws held between July 23rd, 2018 and September 5th, 2018 
Winning tickets go back in drum so tickets are eligible for all draws  - no cash redemption value on merchandise prizes   

Get your tickets today by dropping by or calling the Sports Hall of Fame at 622 -2852 


